
This project includes the complete reconstruction of 69th Street from Landau Circle to Minne-

sota Avenue, and Western Avenue from LaQuinta Street to Remington Place.  69th Street will 

be widened to include four lanes with a center-colored median, and Western Avenue will be 

widened to a five-lane section.  Other improvements include minor storm sewer and water main 

work, new traffic signals, a 10-foot wide side path along Western Avenue, and ADA improve-

ments throughout the project. 

 

One lane of traffic in each direction will be maintained along 69th Street during construction.  

Western Avenue will also have one lane of traffic in each direction during construction with the 

exception of a 2-3 week period where Western Avenue will be closed south of 69th Street.  

Access to the side streets will be maintained as much as possible, but some closures of the 

side streets should be expected during construction. 

 

Bids for this project will be opened on March 23, with construction expected to begin in late 

April or early May.  The major construction work will be completed by late October this year, 

with some sidewalk and median work extending into the spring of 2018. 

 

This project bulletin will be distributed by e-mail every two weeks during construction.  You can 

also find this bulletin on the City’s website by clicking on the project area on the City’s  

interactive map. 

 

Volume 1 

March 9, 2017  

69th Street and Western Avenue  
Expansion and Reconstruction 

Project Information 

 Contract Estimated Amount: $9.7M 

 Substantial Completion Date: Oct. 27, 
2017 

 Final Completion Date: June 1, 2018 

HR Green, Inc. is a private engineering 

firm hired by the City of Sioux Falls to 

provide construction updates and construc-

tion administration. Please contact the 

project team members with any questions 

or concerns. 

Project Team 

HR Green, Inc.                      

Craig Lauritzen, P.E.  

Project Manager               

Office: 605-221-2657                                

Cell: 605-212-6051 

clauritzen@hrgreen.com 

Kenny Van Ballegooyen  

Construction Observer                            

Cell: 605-359-1705                   

kvanballegooyen@hrgreen.com 

City of Sioux Falls                  

Josh VandenBos, P.E. 

City Project Manager                    

Office: 605-367-8619                   

Cell: 605-929-1474                

jvandenbos@siouxfalls.org 

Contractor 

TBD 

  

This will be the ONLY hardcopy 

newsletter mailed out.  All others 

will be sent via email. If you’d 

like to receive future newsletters, 

send an email to tgorham@hrgreen.com or 

call 605.334.4499. 

City of Sioux Falls Street   

Construction website:  

http://www.siouxfalls.org/public-works/

street-construction 


